
September 2020 COVID-19 Wingrove Primary School Y1-6 opening arrangements  

School will be open from 0835 each day to allow for filtering of children into the building. 

Families will be expected to walk to school, avoiding public transport and leaving cars at home. 

ONE adult only per family will be permitted to the site. 

Uniforms, including school shoes will be worn at all times.  

PE will commence in week 2 and on these days children must come to school wearing their PE kits all 

day to avoid bringing bags to school. Timetables will follow during week 1. 

No pencil cases or bags will be allowed on site. 

Children must bring in a water bottle (they can refill in school). 

A one-way system will be in operation. 

If you need to speak to the teacher, you will need to book a time slot via the office. 

If you need to go to the office, there will be a queueing system in operation and only one family will 

be permitted in the foyer at any one time.  

Coming into school in the morning (beginning Tuesday 8th September)  

If your child is in Y3, Y4, Y5 or Y6 please leave them at marked points (see risk assessment on 

website for more detail). From there they will walk into their class. Staff will be supervising.  

Y3 and Y4 children will walk through the gate beside the school hall.  

Y5 and Y6 children will walk through the gate next to the community room.   

Children in Y1 and Y2 will be brought by 1 parent/carer through the gate beside the community 

room. 

Y1 and Y2 children will be dropped off at marked points and staff will supervise the children entering 

their classes. 

All parents/carers will continue to follow the one way routes through the yards and will exit via the 

gate beside the school hall.  

Leaving school at the end of the day  

There will be a one way system from the gate beside the community room through the KS1 and KS2 

yards.  

The entrance will be through the gate in the KS1 yard beside the community room. 

The exit will be through the gate in the KS2 yard beside the school hall.  

The path will be marked out with tyres.  

The children will be lined up in their classes.  

Parents/Carers will pick the children up from the lines and exit through the one way system.  

This plan is under review according to Government guidance. Thank you for your support with this. 


